Barry County Democratic Party July Chairs Report:

Hi, Mary.  Here are Barry County's notes to share in the CD2 report for July:

1.  Several members helped organize and/or staff the first Middleville Pride Event, held June 10.  A great turnout!  Much support and love shown!  Several members also signed onto a letter of support for LGBTQIA+ people that was a full-page ad in the weekly Reminder, which goes out to the whole county and surrounding area.  (An anonymous ad the previous week essentially told LGBTQIA+ people that they were damned.)

2.  Barry County Dems and Ionia County Dems Chairs discussed overarching problems, beginning with "constitutional sheriffs" and starting a discussion group among counties, to share our challenges and how we are tackling them.  More to come on this!

3.  We were pleased to welcome MDP Anishinaabek Caucus Chair Andrea Pierce and MDP Youth Vice Chair Austin Marsman to speak at our June monthly meeting!

4.  Starting research into holding a gala in March or April 2024 - more to come!

5.  The Barry County Dems Chair attended the Government Accountability Forum (a self-proclaimed local government watchdog) roundtable on 6/22 to hear from former legislators about how elected officials need to work across the aisle, whether they are majority or minority.  Also heard a brief report from SS18 Albert, who basically spoke to his base, and from two religious leaders in the county (as part of the roundtable).

6.  We are organizing our summer highway cleanup, annual picnic, exhibit at the county fair, and participation in Hastings Summerfest, and inviting candidates, elected officials, MDP and CD2 leadership and caucuses, and other local groups to join in.  Watch for reports!

7.  Most of this news gets posted to our public Facebook page and Mary often shares it out.  Thanks for spreading our news, Mary!

Thanks, gal!

Chris

